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It is also important to note that outside the assessed disclosure process of the Act, there is an increasing 

amount of routine disclosure and information publicly available on the EPA website; including the EPA Annual 

Report, EPA Board Minutes, the publication of environmental and contaminated land notices (on the EPA 

Regulated Premises layer on LISTMap), and the large quantity of information comprising current and completed 

EPA Board assessments.  

In addition, the EPA manages a database of information released under the new environmental monitoring 

information provision under the Environmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994. Section 23AA came 

into effect in December 2022. This amendment was made in order to provide the EPA Director with the 

discretion to publish, provide or make available ‘relevant information.’  

‘Relevant information’ is defined as information that: –  

• results from, or relates to, monitoring of the environmental effects of an activity, including but not 

limited to any of the following: 

o the results of any type of test or measurement of any emissions, discharge, or deposition of a 

substance; 

o reports as to the condition of the environment at the place where the activity occurs or that is in 

the proximity of that place; 

o any interpretation, or analysis, of such results or reports; 

o any photographs, visual recordings, audio recordings or audio-visual recordings. 

To support the application of section 23AA, the EPA has published an Environmental Monitoring Information 

Disclosure Policy, and developed a web based search portal, which allows the public to search for information by 

operator, activity, or type of report. See the EPA Release of Environmental Monitoring Information webpage. 

Information is being progressively added to this search portal. 

The EPA is committed to the transparent provision of information as it relates to its activities and the 

information it holds. Thank you for the opportunity to provide comment for this review. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Catherine Murdoch 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

ENVIRONMENT PROTECTION AUTHORITY 




